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MINUTES

THE GREAT SOUTHWEST - AMCTO ZONE 1

FALL ZONE MEETING

Wednesday, November 7, 2018 
Park Ave Business Centre 
25 Creek Road N, Recreation Facilities Division, Rm 218

Chatham Ontario, N0P1G0
Call to Order

Chair James Jenkins, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
Minutes – May 9, 2018

Moved By 

Ann Wright 

Seconded By

Michelle Casavecchia-Somers 

That the minutes from the May 9, 2018 zone meeting be approved as circulated.











Carried

Next Meeting

The location and date for the 2019 Spring Zone Meeting will be at the City of London on May 8, 2018. 
AMCTO Update 
AMCTO Immediate Past President, Yvonne Robert advised the members of the strategic priorities of the association.  The 2018 conference survey results are reviewed and general feedback such as interactive sessions, wider range of presentations, and audience-geared presentations for experienced and new members were discussed. Members are encouraged to attend the next conference at Deerhurst Resort.  
AMCTO will implement for 2019 education and professional development scale pricing and program bundling. She highlights that there are still barriers to various event attendance including affordability, and member time constraints within their municipality.

AMCTO Director of Member & Sector Relations, Rick Johal, discussed the association’s public affairs strategy as being a strong value to the membership.  The Association would like to continue to improve intergovernmental relations and advocacy on legislation of municipal significance. He will be focusing on more policy research.  
Certified Municipal Officer (CMO) designation maintenance is discussed with the new revisions.  Members are encouraged to maintain and achieve their designation.
Municipal Legislation Update - Ministry of Municipal Affairs
Tim Ryall, Municipal Advisor, discussed the recent legislations before the legislature. 
The Province is receiving comments on the following pieces of legislation: water-bottling permits, fire code, and tax exemptions for Legions.  
Mr. Ryall encouraged municipalities to submit their application to the Digital Main Street Grants Program, which provides funding to qualifying small “main street” businesses and community business groups to enhance online promotion, selling and operations.
Maureen Beatty, Municipal Advisor, discussed the 2018 Elections and thanked the membership for their participation in the Ministry’s online survey.  Highlights from the survey include 471 acclamations, 102 alternative voting methods used, and 51 registered third party advertisers in the west region (Zone 1).  Common election issues are complaints on candidate behaviour was different from previous elections; misunderstanding of the role of third party advertisers; the authority to enforce third party advertiser complaints; and candidate social media activity, which the legislation does not address.

Ms. Beatty inquired about the signing of declaration of office before the inaugural meeting. Most members indicated that they only perform the declaration during the inaugural meeting.  
Council orientation is raised, specifically, whether members have a portion of the meeting in-closed session.  Some members indicated that their Orientations are closed session for updates on legal matters.
A member inquired the rationale of endorsement signatures in the new legislation.  Ms. Beatty indicated that it would demonstrate a candidate’s support and commitment to the role of Councillor.  Ms. Beatty will be sending municipalities more information on reviewing financial statements. 
Members discuss the various issues on the Voter’s List and proxy voting. 

Municipal Reform of Voter’s List
Paul Wilton, Masters Student from Western University, discussed his research paper on the reform of the Voter’s List to the members.  A selection of three municipalities varying in size was analysed to reveal their experiences with the Voter’s List.  His research provides an overview of some of the regulatory challenges at the Provincial level with sharing of information.
Cannabis Legislation 
Ed Posliff, Lawyer, circulates copies of the Leamington By-law on Cannabis related matters. He discussed his experiences with drug prosecution over the 30 years and the challenges experienced in his municipality. Leamington experienced a significant rise in small greenhouses applications in 2017, after the Federal government announcement of legalizing marijuana, which was a concerning trend in the Planning department.  .   
Mr. Posliff explains the rationale on the by-law and the success towards ensuring standards is maintained within the municipality.   The by-law has not been challenged.

Alcohol and Gamming Commission of Ontario (AGCO)
Rusty Parr presented the regulatory framework for charitable gaming in Ontario, discussing topics such as eligibility requirements, the use of lottery proceeds, quarter auctions, chase the ace, and electronic gaming. 

The meeting and workshop adjourned at 4:00 p.m. 
